










 
 

 

 

From:  Senator Kathy Bernier 

To:  The Senate Committee on Insurance, Licensing and Forestry 

Re:  Testimony on Senate Bill 74 

 Relating to: regulation of home inspectors, extending the time limit for emergency 

rule procedures, providing an exemption from emergency rule procedures, and 

granting rule-making authority. 

 

Date:  February 17, 2021 

 

Thank you, Chairwoman Felzkowski and committee members for allowing me to testify on Senate 

Bill 74 today. I am grateful for the opportunity to work with Representative Brooks on this 

legislation to help homebuyers in Wisconsin. 
 

I want to start by noting that an analogous version of this bill passed unanimously last session in 

both the Senate Housing and Utilities Committee and the Assembly Committee on Regulatory 

Licensing Reform. The bill also passed the Assembly via voice vote.  

 

When purchasing a home, prospective homebuyers hire an inspector to help them understand the 

condition of the property and point out any defects the property may have. However, current state 

law has holes that can leave buyers without the information they need to make an informed 

decision. Senate Bill 74 applies a few commonsense changes that reorder current training 

requirements for inspectors and ensure consistency in inspection reports so that consumers are 

better served.  
 

Under current law, home inspectors are not required to receive any training prior to obtaining their 

state registration. But, after two years, registered inspectors are required to seek continuing 

education. Senate Bill 74 reorders currently required continuing education to become pre-registration 

training. The bill then extends the exemption for continuing education for new inspectors from one 

renewal period to two. This ensures that every home inspector has had extensive instruction before 

they conduct their first inspection.  
 

In addition, Senate Bill 74 would create uniformity for consumers by ensuring that homebuyers who 

hire an inspector will receive an inspection report with two basic consistencies: 1. The report will 

identify ALL items that meet the statutory definition of a defect and 2. The report will contain a 

summary page with certain required statements to better inform the prospective buyer.  
 

Lastly, the bill provides for reciprocal registration of home inspectors licensed in other states who 

have similar or more stringent requirements. 
 

In summary, Senate Bill 74 will improve the home buying process by providing consistency and 

certainty for consumers throughout the home inspection process. That is why I am asking you to 

please support the passage of this legislation. Thank you again for allowing me to testify today. 
 




